
Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

Monthly meeting minutes 

Tuesday, August 16, 2022 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Phil Kriesel. Chair 

Kriesel confirmed the agenda was posted in appropriate places and the town’s website. 

Members present were Chairperson Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis and James Engman, Treasurer 

Joann Beltz, and Clerk Judy May. There were 7 audience member present. Roll call completed.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion and seconded by Supervisor Engman to approve the Regular Monthly 

Meeting Minutes from July 19, 2022. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion to accept the August 2022 Expenditures as presented. Motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Engman. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Beltz reported an adjusted balance of $928,855.81.  

New Business: 

1. Anthony Rio- Oneida County representative report. Not present. 

 

2. Tourist Rooming House Review-Tanya Roberts, 7625 West Point Dr. Representative was present. 

Chair Kriesel stated that the town does not have any ordinances related to rooming houses. No 

action required. 

 

3. Election results. Clerk May reported that the town had 239 voters. 34 absentee ballots were 

returned and processed. She thanked the election workers for their hard work and dedication to 

serving the town. The next election will be held on Tuesday, November 8th. 

 

4. Oneida Lake Access – Inaccessibility to water on shoreline. Chair Kriesel stated that some town 

members have gone and used the access. It was reported that there are trees in the way and the 

chair is going to send Bowens in to clear some brush/trees to create a minimum 10-foot opening. 

Also, the town will put up a sign to identify the access from the lake side. Supervisor Rudis stated 

that he thinks the area should be cleared so it is easier to use. The town board agreed to clear 

some brush/trees and put up a sign. 

 

5. Woodboro Lakes ATV Trail. Chair Kriesel stated no action was necessary, but the trail is complete 

and open. It has been turned over to Oneida County who will turn it over to the ATV club to 

maintain. Chair Kriesel is meeting next week to determine the construction costs which are 

expected to be within budgeted funds. 

 

6. Public Road and Lake Access Easements for WB-791. Nothing came out of the Plan Commission 

meeting last night so no action is needed.  

  

Old Business: 

 

1. Town Roads.  

 

a. Rambling Lane. Chair Kriesel stated that he spoke to Ted Somer, surveyor, regarding an 

easement. Resident asked if there have been any updates. Chair Kriesel stated that he is in 
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contact with Ted once a month. Ted continues to state that it’s almost done, but the town 

hasn’t been able to get him to finish it. Tabled to next month. 

  

b. Road report.  

i. Chair Kriesel reported that turnarounds have been made on Campfire Rd., Gary Lake 

Rd., Outlet and Ambrose roads to ease with snow plowing. Other turnarounds are 

planned. 

2. Public Comments.    

Representative regarding the Roberts rooming house asked if there was anything further that she 

needed to do. Clerk May stated that she will email Scott, Oneida County, to let him know that the 

town has no objections. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Rudis and seconded by Supervisor Engman to adjourn the meeting at  

6:15 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote.  

 


